LICENSING COMMITTEE

WEDNESDAY 5 DECEMBER 2007 AT 2.00 PM

PRESENT:
Councillor Morton (Chairman), Councillor Bainbridge (as a substitute for Councillor Mrs Prest), Councillors Bell, Boaden, 


Mrs Clarke, Mrs Farmer, Mrs Parsons, Scarborough, Stockdale, Mrs Styth, Tootle and Wilson.

LC.22/07
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Mrs Prest.

LC.23/07
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

LC.24/07
REVIEW OF STATEMENT OF LICENSING POLICY

The Licensing Manager reported (LDS.97/07) regarding a review of the Licensing Policy.  He reminded Members that the Licensing Act 2003 had been implemented in stages up until the 24 November 2005 when the main part of the Act was implemented.  One of the duties under the act for Local Authorities was for each three year period to consult and publish a Statement of its Licensing Policy.  The Council’s first statement of its Licensing Policy was published on 7 January 2005 and the three yearly review would therefore need to be published by the 7 January 2008.  

The Licensing Manager detailed for Members the steps which had been taken in carrying out a review of the Statement of Licensing Policy and detailed the responses to the various consultations.  He circulated for Members a copy of the Statement of the Licensing Policy, the Schedule of Responses to the Licensing Policy, excerpts from the Minutes of the meeting of the Licensing Policy Working Group held on 15 November, the meeting of the Executive on 19 November and the meeting of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee held on 22 November 2007.

The Licensing Manager also informed Members of a number of minor drafting changes which had been made to the Policy Statement.  

Members in considering the report questioned the Licensing Manager on the effect of alcohol on instances of anti-social behaviour within the City and on any measures which were available to encourage vendors to adopt a mature approach to the sale of alcohol.  The Licensing Manager commented on steps which were being taken by the Police and the Licensing trade within the City with regard to these matters, but clarified that these were not matters which the Licensing Policy could itself address.

The Licensing Manager also reminded the Committee of action which had been taken by the Licensing Sub-Committee and work which was being carried out by the Licensing staff in this regard.

RESOLVED – (1) That the final draft of the Review of the Statement of Licensing Policy as attached to Report L DS.97/07 be approved and recommended to the City Council for adoption.

(2)  That it be recommended to the City Council that the Cumbria County Council’s Children’s Services be the recognised body responsible for matters in relation to the protection of children from harm.

(3)  That Officers in the Licensing Section of the Legal and Democratic Services Directorate be congratulated for the way in which they have brought in and carried out the Review of the Licensing Policy.

(The meeting ended at 2.10 pm)
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